
• Extra-curricular and enrichment opportunities 
 

✓ Penpal letters with school in Peru 

We are delighted to have started our first project with San Juan Bosco, our new formal link in 
Peru. This project involves pairing up a class of our Year 7 pupils (approximately 30 pupils) who 
study Spanish with pupils in the 'tercer grado' at San Juan Bosco. Contact is established 
between the pupils, via hand-written letters, addressed to their pen pal. The letters are 
currently being produced and will then be sent via email from Mr Starr to Miss Valdivia Flores, 
for printing and distribution at their school. The process will be the same, but in reverse, for 
communication between pupils at San Juan Bosco and our school. As a first letter, our students 
have introduced themselves and written about their hobbies, in Spanish. The letters will be sent 
before October half term and we expect their response some time in November. The second 
letter will be related to Christmas and how they celebrate in their country. As time goes on, the 
idea is to expand this link, so that a greater number of pupils are offered the opportunity to 
establish and maintain contact with a pen pal overseas. 
 
 
 

 



 
 

 
 
 



✓ Penpal letters with school in Canada 

We have a great opportunity this year to work with St Monica Catholic School, in Toronto, 
Canada. Our year 10 students, studying French with Mrs Hargreaves, will be linked with Grade 8 
students in the Canadian school. As a first letter, our students will introduce themselves and 
write about their family and hobbies, in French. As time goes on, the idea is to expand this link, 
so that a greater number of pupils are offered the opportunity to establish and maintain contact 
with a pen pal overseas. 
 
 St. Monica Catholic School 
 
Purpose: 
 
Enhancing the learning of our respective pupils’ foreign language acquisition and enjoyment 
By providing our respective pupils with a penpal, their learning of the foreign language will 
become more realistic, worthwhile, and beneficial. 
To promote communication through contact with international students abroad 
 
Trip to Barcelona 
 
We are currently planning a trip to Barcelona for May 2026. There will be a full programme of 
excursions to Barcelona, including the Sagrada Familia and Montserrat. One full day will be 
spent at the beach where the pupils will receive water sport tuition from fully qualified 
instructors. Evening entertainment will include swimming, football and basketball in the 
Vilanova Complex as well as time for the pupils to complete their Spanish diaries. 

 

https://www.tcdsb.org/o/stmonica


 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



Purpose: 

 

The purpose of this trip is to immerse the pupils into Spanish culture and to give them the 
opportunity to speak Spanish in a variety of different environments. Whilst Catalan is spoken in 
Barcelona and the surrounding areas, everybody speaks Spanish, with Catalonia being one of 
the regions where Spanish is spoken with the purest accent. 

 


